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Denver, CO 80203 

April 14, 2023 

 

Stan Garvey 

Garvey and Co., LLC 

P.O. Box 555 

Nucla, CO 81424  

 

 

Re: New Horizon North Mine (Permit No. C-2010-089) 

 Revision: MR-33 

 MR-33 Permanent Feature Retention Request  
 

 

Dear Mr. Garvey: 

 

The Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety has received an application for the above referenced 

permitting action for the New Horizon North Mine.  The application was deemed complete on April 

14, 2023. 

 

MR-33 provides a letter for the surface landowner to retain permanent structures post mine.  The 

applicant is not proposing additional surface disturbance outside of the area currently approved for 

disturbance. 

 

Permit Revision (PR), Permit Renewal (RN), or Technical Revision (TR) application materials are 

available for review at the RH.Record_Holders and at the Division’s Denver office.   Minor Revision 

(MR) and Surety Release (SL) application materials are available for review at the Division’s Denver 

office. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact me. 

 

http://mining.state.co.us/


 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

 

Clayton C. Wein 

Environmental Protection Specialist 

Clayton.wein@state.co.us 
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